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Twenty Day Challenge 

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 10th March 2023 

Dear Families, 
 

Twenty Day Challenge 

Each class is undertaking a twenty-day challenge.  This is something that the teacher and the children 
all agree on that they will all achieve by the end of 20 days.  Have a chat to your child about their 
class twenty-day challenge.  For example: to use suffix _ed, to form curly letters correctly—c o a d g.   

 

Respect Charter 

All schools have signed up 
to a new Respect Charter.  
Some teaching unions have 
also put their logo to the 
piece of work.  Here is a 
copy of the Respect     
Charter. 

 

Local Authority Review 

As you probably know a 

Primary Phase Inspector 

from the Local Authority 

comes and visits us termly  

to see how we are getting 

on.  Our next review 

meeting is on Monday 13th 

March.  As always, I will let 

you know how it goes. 

Strike Action 

The National Education 
Union (NEU) has again 
called for strike action next 
Wednesday and Thursday.  
At this time, I am            
anticipating that      
Queensgate will be open 
as usual.  I will let you 
know if this  changes. 
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Wonderful Woman Shop 

 

On Friday 17th March the PTFA are running a  
Wonderful Woman Shop to help celebrate    
Mother’s Day.  Each year group will have a time 
slot during the day, to go and choose their         
pre-paid for gifts with a coloured voucher. There 
will be an opportunity for families to go to the 
shop themselves between 3.00 and 3:30pm on 
Friday where you can pay by cash or card.   

Can you help with the event? 

Year 6 SATs Meeting 

Please remember there is a Year 6 SATs meeting 
on Monday 13th March at 2:30pm in the Year 6 
classroom 6TM.  Let us know if you cannot make it 
and would like us to send you the slides.   

Mock SATs for Year 6 start on Tuesday 21st March. 

 

Free Easter Holiday Activity Club 

If your child receives Free School Meals (not Universal Infant Free School Meals), then they are       

entitled to join this Free Easter Club on Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th April. 

Please see the advert below for more details. 
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Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 94.11%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 94.06%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1CE with 99.62%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 5TS with 98.52% 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza Served with 

Potato Wedges and 
Two Vegetables 

Pork Sausages 
Served with Mashed 

Potato, Two         
Vegetables and   

Gravy 

Roast Gammon 
Served with Roast 

Potatoes, Two    
Vegetables and   

Gravy 

Chicken Curry 
Served with    

Wholemeal Rice 

Fish Fingers Served 
with Chips and Two 

vegetables 

Chinese Vegetarian 
Noodles Served with 

Two Vegetables 

Veggie Sausage 
Served with Mashed 

Potato and Gravy 

Vegetable Pie 
Served with Mashed 

Potato, Two        
Vegetables and   

Gravy 

Vegetable Lasagne 
Served with Garlic 

and Herb Bread 
Wedge 

Quorn Dippers 
Served with Chips 

and Two Vegetables 

Tomato Pasta or 
Jacket Potato 

Tomato Pasta or 
Jacket Potato 

Tomato Pasta or 
Jacket Potato 

Tomato Pasta or 
Jacket Potato 

Tomato Pasta or 
Jacket Potato 

Chocolate Crispy Bar Orange Shortbread 
with Fruit Slices 

Chocolate Ice Cream Apple and Berry 
Crumble served with 

Custard 

Strawberry Frozen 
Yoghurt with Fresh 

Fruit 

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Please note that dinners now cost £2.61 per day. 

Lets see if we can get some 
classes with 100% next week 
- go for it! 
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Out & About 
 
On Tuesday morning the RSD Out and About team went to Ventnor Botanical Gardens to hunt for 
signs of Spring. The children enjoyed walking through the gardens, using their senses to explore    
various herbs, flowers and plants. They looked out for plants in bud and some that had just flowered, 
including magnolias, camellias, daffodils, periwinkles and primroses. We talked about what plants 
need to grow. The children had fun in the play park together and then listened to Springtime stories 
whilst having their snack.  
 

 
 
This half term, the children in Year 1 are learning about animals. On Wednesday morning our 1SG 
Out and About group visited Nettlecombe Farm in Whitwell to find out more about farm animals. 
The children met, helped feed and even cuddled chickens, sheep, goats and donkeys. We talked 
about the different features of each animal, including what they eat, their feet and their teeth or 
beaks! It was a bitterly cold day and the children did very well to get involved and gained confidence 
being hands on with the animals despite the weather.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Our Year 3 and Year 5 swimmers worked incredibly hard this week to refine their swimming         
technique and develop their fitness in the pool. The aim is for all children to be able to swim 25m by 
the time they leave Primary School, as outlined in the National Curriculum. Next week the children 
will take part in assessments within their lessons to see how far they have progressed. 
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Out & About continued 
 
This week our swimming awards go to; 
Year 3: Ella Lawson, Teddy, Ruben, Christopher, Caiden and Hannah. 
 
Year 5: Sadie, Jude C, Jacob, Jude, Hollie, Lily-Fawn and Felicity. 
 
Out and About next week… 
Please send your child to school in warm play clothes (lots of layers if it’s cold!) with a waterproof/ 
warm coat, hat, scarf and gloves and wellies (and thick socks) in a named bag.  
 
Tuesday 14th March - RSD Ventnor Botanical Garden  
Sadie, Alfred, Elsie-Mae, Luke, Elijah, Jasper, Freya, Frederick, Ace, Imogen, Wyatt, Olivia, Archie, 
Penny and Inara.  
 
Wednesday 15th March - 1CE Nettlecombe Farm  
*Children must wear wellies on the farm.  
Arthur, William, Hannah, Freddie, Tyler, Daisy, Mia, Teddy, Poppy, Levi, Gracie-Mai, Harvey, Caleb, 
Jamie and Corey. 
 
Year 3 and Year 5 Swimming Lessons  
(9 of 10) Assessment Week 
Please ensure your child has a swimming costume/swim shorts, towel and goggles in a named bag. 
The coach and minibus will get back to school approximately 3.15pm depending on traffic, thank you 
in advance for your understanding.  

QUEENSGATE SPORT ROUNDUP 

 

On Tuesday, the Year 3 boys had their first game of the year against Hunnyhill. 
The boys were buzzing going into the game and were hopeful to come away 
with a positive result. The game begun and the boys started strongly, creating 
several chances. After some end to end action, it was Hunnyhill who struck first making the score 1-0. 
The first half came to an end and the boys gathered round for a team talk. We discussed that the 
game was going well and were unfortunate to be a goal behind. A few of the boys added that we 
needed to get closer to the goal before shooting as we weren't having much success with longer 
shots.  

The team kept their heads up going into the second half and again started well. We had a handful of 
chances in the second half, however just couldn't find the back of the net. Hunnyhill went onto score 
a second and the game finished 2-0. Despite losing, this was a brilliant performance from all the boys 

as they were actually playing against Hunnyhill's Year 4s! 
None of the boys gave up and they battled until the very 
end.  

These boys will prove a very strong side to beat going into 
next years competitions. Well done boys!   
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Best wishes, 

 
 

Samantha Sillito                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Headteacher  

And Finally… 

Can I remind you that the next INSET day is Monday 17th April, which is the first Monday after the 
Easter holidays.  Have a lovely weekend. 
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From the Isle of Wight NHS Trust 

We are offering the following Children’s COVID Vaccination Clinics for Years 5-11 and Years 12-15. 
Appointments must be booked in advance using the National Booking Service, we are unable to offer 
walk-ins. 

Please note that these will take place in the Children’s Outpatients Department, North Hospital, St 
Mary’s and NOT the Hospital Vaccine Hub. Accessible parking is available in the North Car Park. 
 

For information about eligibility and how to book your Child’s vaccination, please use the online link 
below, you will need your child’s NHS number: 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-
vaccination/  
 

All vaccines offered will be the Pfizer (Comirnaty 10) for 5-11 years or Pfizer (Comirnaty 30) for 12-15 
years. 
 

Child Vaccine Doses Offered: 

For children 5-11 years - 1st dose and 2nd dose only. 
 

For children 12-15 years - 1st dose and 2nd dose. 

A 3rd dose is offered if your child is at high risk because of a health condition or because of a     
weakened immune system, or 

living with someone who has a weakened immune system. 
 

Children’s Clinics in March: 

Thursday 09 March 2023,  08:00 – 11:00 

Thursday 30 March 2023,  08:00 – 11:00 
 

For any other information regarding Children’s vaccination clinics, please email the Hospital Vaccine 

Hub Team: iownt.vaccine-hub@nhs.net  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19%2Fcoronavirus-vaccination%2Fbook-coronavirus-vaccination%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.edwards24%40nhs.net%7C8c466557fd66482882ef08daf7ba9380%7C37c354b28
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19%2Fcoronavirus-vaccination%2Fbook-coronavirus-vaccination%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clisa.edwards24%40nhs.net%7C8c466557fd66482882ef08daf7ba9380%7C37c354b28
mailto:iownt.vaccine-hub@nhs.net
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During the Spring term the Reception and Year 6 children are 
having their height and weight recorded by the School Nurses 
on behalf of The Local Authority Public Health, as part of the 
National Child Measurement Programme.  Nationally this   
data is sent anonymously to the Department of Health who 
use the BMI (Body Mass Index) calculated from the         
measurements to target relevant services to specific areas of 
the country.   

Locally this data is kept on your child’s health notes and soon you will be sent a letter informing you 
of which range your child’s BMI falls into.  It is important to remember that whilst this BMI data is 
useful to show national trends, individually it may produce some unexpected results.  The BMI     
ranges try to account for the fact that children are constantly growing but occasionally an anomaly 
will occur and a child who looks to be in proportion will record a BMI outside the ‘healthy range’.    

If you receive a letter that puts your child into a different range to one you were expecting or you 
have a concern regarding your child’s growth, please contact the School Nursing Team who will be 
happy to look at individual data and offer any support or advice. 

Your School Nurse can be contacted on 0300 123 5224  
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